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Site Report – Perryville School – January, 2018 
To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Name, Position 
Joe Ward – Perryville School Princiap 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 
On Dec. 16th, the Perryville Robotics team competed in a virtual competition against teams from all across 
the state. They were able to get the robot to perform two tasks. They also presented their solution for 
making sea water into potable water by using a filter made of carbon nanotubes. The team learned about 
nanotubes from an article on its possibilities found on the internet. While the team did not make it to the 
state competition, the represented Perryville School very well. All participants received a medal from First 
Lego League. The team plans to continue to work with the robot in order to program it to complete many of 
the other tasks for a presentation to parents in April. 
 
The lower elementary, upper elementary and secondary classes all worked together to present a Christmas 
program on Dec. 15th. The elementary classes recited the poem, “Twas the Night Before Christmas.” All 
three classes performed the play, “Bob, the Goofy Reindeer.” The play was followed by Mrs. Dalberg and 
Mrs. Ward reading the students’ letters to Santa. After the performance, everyone enjoyed snacks from 
trays provided by the Perryville Village Council and desserts provided by volunteers in the community. 
 
Two 8th graders and three freshmen represented Perryville in the 3-man basketball jamboree held at Chignik 
Bay. Their coach was Eugene Kalmakoff. 

 Personnel  
Ashley Temarantz joined the Perryville faculty as secondary teacher. Ms. Temarantz hails from Pennsylvania. 
This is her first full-time teaching position. Whitney Hurlburt has also joined Perryville’s staff as tutor. 
Bridget Maddeford is working with us as a student teacher. Ms. Maddeford is a student at UAA. 

Student Attendance 
Perryville is currently 4th in the district attendance challenge.  
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Having just completed their play, Perryville elementary students prepare to have their 
letters read to Santa. 
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Perryville families enjoy snacks and desserts after the Christmas program. We estimate that 
there were about 55 people attending. 
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While nearly every eligible student had a part in our robotics program, Analise Kosbruk and 
Ty Kosbruk were the ones who stuck with it to the end. Here they are with their coaches and 
the medals they earned in the competition. Mrs. Dalberg served as coach for the entire 
season while Mr. Ward helped when he was in the village.  
 

 
 

Here are Ty and Analise with the robot. The playing field and the posters for the 
presentation are behind them. The presentation focused on using nanofilters to filter 

contaminated water in order to make it usable for people. 
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